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The highlight of my travels 
throughout Southeast Asia last 
year was meeting so many people! 
I love being introduced to other 
Hmong, especially believers. 
Although communication is 
difficult since they don’t 
understand English (and my 
Hmong is limited), we are still 

able to connect on a spiritual level 
because the same Holy Spirit 
resides in all of God’s children. 

In one country, my main objective 
was to meet a certain group of 
believers within a particular 
village to encourage them in the 
faith. Other than that, my Hmong 
friend and translator from the US, 
Boua Long, planned out our 
schedule. Boua Long and I had 
dinner a couple of times with 
some of his relatives he hadn’t 
seen for years (or not maybe at all, 
I can’t recall.) They live on the 
outskirts of the city, but the road to 
their home was quite difficult. It 
wasn’t paved and had numerous 
large, unavoidable potholes. It was 

an extremely bumpy ride! I was 
utterly amazed when they told me 
they have to travel that way daily 
to go to work in the city. 
Fortunately, they had motorbikes 
as well, which helped zigzagging 
between the potholes. But when it 
rains (which it did), things can get 
quite treacherous!  

At those dinners, I was pleased to 
meet three young people (two 
siblings and a cousin) who could 
speak some English. The more we 
talked, the more I realized they 
understood me, and we ended up 
have a good conversation getting 
to know one another. Even more 
exciting is that they have a heart 
for God and are leaders within a 

Philippians 1:8	

God can testify how 

I long for all of you 

with the affection of 

Christ Jesus. 	

New students of  the 316 Prophetic Seminar Series



P r a y e r  
R e q u e s t s 	

Please pray… 

• For the current and 
ongoing distribution 
of Project 316 audio 
players into remote 
areas of Southeast 
Asia. Many new 
players will be 
distributed in the next 
several months.

• For others to join the 
Project 316 Ministry 
Team and help 
distribute audio 
players.

• Praise God for the 
ongoing discipleship 
opportunities through 
the 316 Prophetic 
Seminar Series.

youth group of 30-40 students as 
part of a local church that meets at 
their home. During our time 
together, our conversation led to 
the topic of prophecy, and I 
introduced them to the 316 
Prophetic Seminar Series. They 
seemed very interested and eager 
to start the course online with me! 
They mentioned my English was 
clearer than their university 
professors. So now we meet online 
weekly where they are able to 
enhance their knowledge of 
English and learn more about 
God’s Word at the same time! 

We visited more of Boua Long’s 
relatives in a Hmong village high 
up in the mountains. (Getting there 
wouldn’t have even been possible 
if it had rained.)  Previously, he 
conversed with them online or via 
email and hadn’t seen them in 
decades. Many are believers, and 
we had a wonderful time together. 

It was one large family reunion! I 
can’t go into all the details, but it 
was a very emotional time for 
Boua Long and for me as well. 
Although I’m not directly related 
to them, I have been adopted as 
part of the Moua clan, and was 
warmly welcomed as part of the 
family and look forward to seeing 
them again someday whether in 
this life or eternity! 
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While visiting Southeast Asia we were able to 
distribute seven audio players to this local 

Hmong church.

God bless and maranatha,  
    Mike, Sonja, Sinjin  
	 and Mikaela
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